
 

1st January 2021  

  

 

LA SOUFRIERE BULLETIN 4- January 1, 2021. 6.00 PM   

  

 

1. Alert level remains at Orange. The Volcano continues to exude magma on the 

surface and steam can still be observed from the Belmont Observatory. Persons 

living in areas close to the volcano which include communities from Fancy to 

Georgetown and Belle Isle to Richmond are asked to remain alert and listen to all 

advisories from the National Emergency Management Organisation (NEMO).  

 

2. The three-person team from The University of the West Indies St. Augustine 

Campus (UWI-SRC) began work today having arrived in St. Vincent yesterday, to 

provide scientific support for the ongoing eruption at La Soufriѐre volcano. Led by 

Vincentian Geologist Prof. Richard Robertson, team spent most of today Friday, 

January 1 re-inspecting and upgrading all the seismic sites. A new GPS station was 

also installed at Georgetown. This new station will be able to detect signals from the 

volcano. Over the next few days work will focus on upgrading and installing other 

monitoring sites. 

 

 

3. No aerial reconnaissance was done today as a result of the high wind advisory 

currently in effect for St. Vincent and the Grenadines. 
 

 

4. The National Emergency Management Organisation is reminding the public that no 

evacuation order or notice has been issued.  

 

5. NEMO is also appealing to the public to desist from visiting the La Soufriere 

Volcano until the scientists advise that it is safe to do so.  
 

 

6. NEMO will continue to provide regular updates on all activities taking place at La 

Soufriere.  
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